
July 26, 2024

Mr. John T. Stankey
Chief Executive Officer
AT&T, Inc.
208 South Akard Street
Dallas, Texas, 75202

Dear Mr. Stankey:

We write regarding the ongoing contract negotiations between AT&T and its employees who 
perform broadband deployment, installation, repair, sales, and customer support, of which I have 
been informed by my constituents. It is the longstanding policy of the federal government to 
encourage collective bargaining between workers and their employers to negotiate the terms of 
their employment under the National Labor Relations Act of 1935. Accordingly, we urge your 
company to negotiate in good faith to reach an equitable agreement with your employees.

As Members of Congress representing constituents employed by AT&T, we know how 
important these labor contract negotiations are to the economic well-being of AT&T employees 
and, ultimately, the company. While we have heard from our constituents about job losses at 
AT&T in recent years, we understand that the company has reported strong financial gains of 
late. AT&T has historically served as a key economic driver for our districts both as an employer
to thousands of workers and as a leading provider of high-quality telecommunications services, 
and we are hopeful that an agreement will be reached in these negotiations that ensures that this 
continues to be the case going forward.

Again, we urge AT&T to commit to bargaining in good faith with our constituents employed by 
the company to move towards a timely and fair resolution in these contract negotiations. Such a 
resolution will support the well-being of our constituents and our communities.

Thank you for your personal attention to this matter of national importance.

Sincerely,

John Garamendi
Member of Congress

Linda T. Sánchez
Member of Congress



Raul Ruiz, M.D. 
Member of Congress

Mark Takano
Member of Congress

Brad Sherman
Member of Congress

Jill Tokuda
Member of Congress

Dina Titus
Member of Congress

Barbara Lee
Member of Congress

Jared Huffman
Member of Congress

Grace F. Napolitano
Member of Congress

Katie Porter
Member of Congress

Robert Garcia
Member of Congress

Kevin Mullin
Member of Congress

Judy Chu
Member of Congress



Eric Swalwell
Member of Congress

Melanie Stansbury
Member of Congress

Adam B. Schiff
Member of Congress

Mark DeSaulnier
Member of Congress

Jimmy Gomez
Member of Congress

J. Luis Correa
Member of Congress


